

Z KRUZXXXXIIXXXXIIVA (ZZXZX) KIZZZX KII YXXXXIIXX

1. 13

EDIES.

LETTER

Vol. 8 No. 2

JAN. 1957.

Jack Livermore

# 

## Conservation Pladge

I give my pledge as a Canadian to save and faithfully to defend from waste, the natural resourses of my country...its soils and its minerals, its waters, forests and wildlife.

#### CLUP COTIVITIES THIS MONTH

Regular Meeting
Directors Meeting
Rifle Range Junior From From From From From From From From
Rifle Range SeniorEvery Wodnes
Bair & Spin Casting (Princess Elizabeth School) Jan 7-14-28 Feb.
Stag Social EveningJan. 17
EuchreJan. 24
DanceJan. 26
PresidentC.P. (Curly) /rscott SecretaryJ. (Sandy) Sanders

#### NOTICE

The Quarterly meeting of the Huron & Erie Zone 6 Ontario Federation of Anglers & Hunters Inc. will be held in our Club House on Jan. 13, 10A.M. and a get-together on Sat. evening Jan. 12, 8 P.M. for the delagates who are in town. Jim Lyttle of O'Keefes will show two films, "Beaver Island" and "The Grey Cup".

Our Officers and executive would like to see as many as possible members at this get-together to make the Delagates velcome and to help them have a good time together. Also our executive would like to see all member who can possibly make it, at the Zone 6 meeting, to see for ourselves how Federation operates. We are sure we can all learn something at these meetings.

On Sunday at noon our committee will serve Chilli-concarn at \$1.00 a plate, and hope to raise some funds between the get-together and the dinner to help the Ease 6 Treasury. So show the Club Spirit by coming out to One or Both of these and meet a fine bunch of sportsment.

Star Dinner and Raffle was a very enjoyable and ir, well attended by +8 members and Guests.

The dorr prize for Guests was won by Gilbert Murray and for members by Albert Tonks.

The committee plans another Dinner get-together in the near Future. Will let you know plans when we have them. This Committee deserves a hearty vote of thanks for the planning and the work done. The financing was superb as the club broke even and everyone had a very enjoyalbe time. Thanks again fellows for a job well done. We must say thanks again to Mrs. C. P. Arscott and Mrs. Reg. Bone for the swell job of cooking the turkeys.

At the December regular meeting the Senior Rifle Range Group, Sec. Ralph Pears presented to M. Goldsmith a Bronze medal and to Reg Bone his badge for target shot sitting down.

The Chairman of the Bait-Spin & Fly casting, J. Livermore, presented trophy's to Club Champions Bait - Bob Scruton, Fly-Walt Stock, and Spin-Curly Arscott. We asked the membership to come or and give the game a trial. We have room for a few more members at our evening casting.

The sportsman of the month election was won by J. A. Morgowic R R ll, London, and he has \$100.00 to use on his pet project, and the Assc. has funds for their projects. Bob Ramsay was the sponsor.

The Conservation committee, Robt. Ramsay reported that the Pheasant and other small game on our Sanctuary are weathering the winter well, because of the feed planted last spring and food distributed this winter. The cover provided by the brush piles and Multi flower roses helped also. He a so with great pleasure, that there are now quail moving into the sanctuary.

The grounds committee have repaired the club drive and parking space at quite an expense and a lot of hard work. They now ask that driving be limited to 10 miles per hour on the club drive, as higher speeds throwes the gravel off the road to the ditch and it must be dug out.

## ENOUGH SAID TO GOOD SPORTSMEN.

Those members who did not attend the New Years Eve party sure did miss a swell time. There were 40 couples present including members and quests. They enjoyed much dancing and singing of such as Auld lang sine, etc. A swell Smoagasborg lunch prepared by a lot of people including Mr. & Mrs. Newton Sr. and served by Mrs. Bill Newton, Mrs. Fred Eggett, Mrs. J. Livermore, and our dance chairman Bill Newton, all these and the rest who helped to put this party over deserve a hearty vote of thanks.

### PROMISSORYNOTES

The Association is now anxious to redeem notes held by members and Ex-members, and would be glad if anyone who would like to get their money would get in touch with C. P. Arscott, Pres., 3-8025J., or Freeman McLeod, Treas., 3-1093 W.

This is your INVITATION to the next dance to be held on Saturday, January 26, 1957. Tickets which are \$1.50 a couple can be obtained from the chairman, Bill Newton, 139A Duchess Avenue, 3-5754. WHY don't you come and make this dance a big success and support your committee who deserves a lot of unspoken credit.

HAPPY NEW YEARS
TO YOU
AND YOURS